TOWN OF ERIE e, 0080816

Town Council

Board Meeting Date: 4/28/2020

File #: 20-216, Version: 1

SUBJECT: CONSENT AGENDA
A Resolution of the Board of Trustees of the Town of Erie Approving an Intergovernmental Agreement with
Boulder County Concerning Partial Reimbursement for Conceptual Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) Station Layouts

DEPARTMENT: Public Works

PRESENTER: Todd Fessenden, Public Works Director
FISCAL INFORMATION:

Cost as Recommended: $10,000; $10,000

Balance Available: $41,900; $40,800

Budget Line Item Number: 100-30-410-560100; 100-30-410-560120
New Appropriation Required: No

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
Resolution to approve the IGA with Boulder County, have appropriate Town Officer execute said IGA, and
direct appropriate staff to process reimbursement for funds expended.

SUMMARY AND BACKGROUND OF SUBJECT MATTER:

Erie is partnering with Boulder County to develop a conceptual plan for a future BRT Stop in the vicinity of
SH7/Arapahoe Road/US287. The stop is being evaluated for connectivity and integration into the future
developments of this area. Erie has contracted Fox Tuttle to prepare conceptual level BRT Stop plans, and the
Town of Erie and Boulder County will execute an IGA to share the expense for this conceptual plan. To meet
certain deadlines related to the Nine Mile development, Erie paid for this work up front with the understanding
Boulder County would reimburse Erie for half of the cost. The IGA formalizes this understanding.

Background:

The Town of Erie and Boulder County want to improve the efficiency and comfort of transit stops on the SH7
and US 287 BRT routes. The Town and the County believe there will be a mutual benefit to residents of the
Town and the County by developing a future BRT Stop in the vicinity of SH7/US287/Arapahoe Road area.

Specifically, the Town and County are interested in developing a conceptual plan for a BRT stop on SH7 in the
SH7/US287/Arapahoe Road area. The Fox Tuttle Transportation Group provided a proposed scope of work
and fee estimate (not to exceed $20,000) to prepare conceptual level BRT stop plans. The IGA formalizes the
Town and County agreement to jointly pay for the work performed by the Fox Tuttle Transportation Group, to
work with each other in good faith to select a preferred alternative for the BRT Stop in the
SH7/US287/Arapahoe Road area, and to work with each other, and potentially with other partners, to fund,
construct, and operate the BRT Stop in accordance with the Plans.

ATTACHMENTS:
a. Resolution

TOWN OF ERIE Page 1 of 2 Printed on 3/2/2024

powered by Legistar™


http://www.legistar.com/

File #: 20-216, Version: 1

b. Intergovernmental Agreement
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